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Your Concordia Neighborhood 
Association (CNA) Board of 
Directors has lost confidence 

in the Portland Police Bureau (PPB) to 
protect and serve the citizens of this 
neighborhood and beyond.

Do you feel the same? Join in on 
the Wednesday, Oct. 7, CNA general 
meeting at 7 p.m. It’s virtual and atten-

Police reform: what do you think?

We, the Concordia Neighborhood Association, demand change in the Portland Police Bureau (PPB).

The bureau has proven to focus on defending and serving itself and its own interests above those 
of the community:

 ▪ It has supported and aided invaders instead of defending the city from invasion. It provides escort 
for armed out-of-town fascist vigilantes coming – and leaving – in caravans to shoot paint balls, 
pepper spray and mace, while brandishing guns and assaulting and/or threatening our citizens.

 ▪ It has failed to respond to incidents in a timely fashion. In one very local case, a family had to wait 
over 18 hours for a response to their home being riddled with bullets. They are the only black 
family on their block, and the PPB hasn’t proved – or disproved – yet whether the shooters were 
white militants.

 ▪ It has used tear gas and other chemical weapons – ones that would be illegal during times of war – 
on Portland citizens peacefully protesting racial injustice. Those chemicals have adverse long-term 
health impacts on humans, animals and vegetation.

 ▪ It has made no public acknowledgements of its own dysfunction or willingness to respond to 
community demands and/or work toward self-improvement.

So our neighborhood association wants to ensure an option is on the table to consider dissolving 
the current PPB and all its current contractual relationships, including with its employees and the 
Portland Police Association union.

That option calls for replacing PPB with a wholly new system of providing public safety in this city. 
We must ask the questions, “What does it mean to be protected and served?” and “How can the 
city best provide those functions to us?”

Whether we replace PPB or attempt to salvage and improve it, these concerns must be addressed 
and satisfied:

Eliminate police brutality: We need a police force that focuses on policing from a place of 
compassion, rather than brutality. That can include downsizing and rightsizing. At the very least, 
there must be a very quick path to becoming an ex-police bureau employee with no pension for 
any officer found to have engaged in, condoned or covered up instances of police-inflicted brutality, 
including both physical and verbal brutality.

Redirect the police bureau budget: We need to fund activities that offer Black residents 
support and social safety nets, as well as protection for all Portland residents.

Train and practice skills in de-escalation: Currently, PPB efforts escalate violence when 
engaging in crowd control. In fact, an outright ban within city limits is needed on the purchase or 
possession of tear gas and other chemical weapons by anyone, including police officers. They should 
act like what they call themselves: peace officers.

Respect First Amendment rights: Our state and federal constitutions allow citizens to 
protest peacefully, without being met with violence.

We must make a break with our past, recent and historic. And we must make it now.

It is no secret that Oregon was founded upon racist intentions, with exclusionary laws intended to 
discourage Blacks from ever living here, or owning property.

It was only in 2002 that the last of the racist language was removed from the Oregon Constitution. 
And 30% of voters opposed that.

The Concordia neighborhood was a target of active redline segregation policies that concentrated 
and limited the city’s small Black population here in the 20th century. That fact calls upon us to be 
particularly cognizant of the systemic oppression of our neighbors. And it must energize us to join 
the ongoing battle to undo the harm committed for more than a century.

Black and brown residents and visitors to our neighborhood have been the subjects of racial profiling 
by police for decades. Lately, the PPB and law enforcement organizations in neighboring communi-
ties continue to represent visible and active levels of racism.

The idea that Black and brown lives matter is not up for dispute. It is our responsibility as a neigh-
borhood – and as a city – to hold that truth high. 

dance instructions are at ConcordiaPDX.
org/CNAMeetings. Share your opinion 
about the letter below that the board has 
drafted to Portland city leadership. If 
you cannot attend to voice your opinion, 
please send your comments/edits to 
Chair@ConcordiaPDX.org by Monday, 
Oct. 12.

Regardless of whether you agree, you 

disagree, you have edits – your voice is 
welcome. The consensus of opinion will 
be represented in the final letter that 
goes to city leaders. Check Facebook.
com/groups/ConcordiaPDX between 
Wednesday, Oct. 14, and Monday, Oct. 
19, to read the final version of the letter 
and to add your name to it.

Draft letter to Portland city leadership

This information provided by 
Mark Charlesworth, Concordia resident & Broker 

Keller Williams, Portland Central. 
charlesworthhomes@gmail.com · 503.807.9911

Homes sold in RMLS in last
12 months as of Sept. 9191

4.0%

What’s Selling 
in Concordia?

Increase in Average Sale Price 
since 2019

Avg. Sale Price in 2019: ................  $522,547
Avg. Sale Price currently:  ..............$543,456 
Avg. Days on market:  ...............................28
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